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Tuesday 11th September
Dear Parents and Carers,

This letter outlines the curriculum for Nursery and Reception for this term. Although we have some topics and activities planned, much of the learning in Early Years is child-led. This means we are able to link the learning to the children’s current interests as well as anything else that might be happening in their lives or in the wider community. As such there will be things that we learn about over the coming weeks that have not been detailed in this letter, as the topics will be generated by the children. We will then teach the Early Years learning objectives through these topics. Our main themes for Autumn 1 are Ourselves, Autumn and Food and for Autumn 2 Light and Dark and Christmas.
In Communication and Language children will be developing their skills in speaking and listening through a variety of activities such as Circle Time and Show and Tell. Children’s communication skills will also be developed through adult-led and child-initiated activities. In the first half term we will be talking about ourselves, our families and our friends. Children will have many opportunities to speak to adults and other children one to one and in small groups as well as speaking in front of the whole class. We will also be listening to and retelling stories, developing our vocabulary and deepening our understanding. Communication and language skills are also developed through all areas of the classroom, such as in the role play area. In the second half term we will continue to develop our skills of listening and attention, understanding and speaking. We will develop our oral storytelling skills and learn to follow instructions. Towards the end of term we will be preparing for and performing our nativity play.
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In Physical Development we will be developing fine motor skills with a variety of activities during our morning ‘Busy Fingers’ time such as threading, cutting, weaving and pencil control. There will also be opportunities for children to develop these skills during their child-initiated play. In P.E. we will spend the first half term focusing on multi-skills, such as throwing and catching balls and beanbags and moving in different ways. In the second half term we will be studying Dance. Throughout the term we will be developing our understanding of the importance of healthy eating and exercise. 
Our Personal, Social and Emotional Development will be explored through adult-led and child-initiated activities as children develop their skills in making relationships, managing feelings and behaviour and self-awareness and self-control. In the first half term children will be forming new relationships with the rest of the class and settling into the routines of the school day. We will teach the children how to effectively use every area of the classroom, selecting and using resources appropriately and keeping the area tidy and safe. We will also discuss class and school rules and expectations for behaviour. As we talk about ourselves we will discuss our likes and dislikes and what we are good at, recognising that others don’t always enjoy the same things as us and that everyone has things that make them unique and important. During the second half term we will talk about different emotions including feeling scared, which will tie in with our work on the story ‘Can’t You Sleep Little Bear?’ and our school value of Courage.
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In Literacy we will develop our reading and writing skills with regular phonics sessions, reading and weekly Special Writing for Reception. Children will have sound and word cards when they are ready, and these will be checked regularly and updated. We will spend the first half term reading and retelling stories, discussing the plot, characters and setting and making predictions about what might happen next. In the second half term we will continue to develop our reading and writing skills in a range of adult-led and child-initiated activities. We will also learn about rhyme and alliteration and read and recite some poems and nursery rhymes.

In Mathematics we will begin the term by developing our skills of counting and number recognition and matching a group of objects to a number. We will learn about shapes and practise sorting objects by size, colour or type. We will also explore patterns and learn to copy and create repeating patterns. In the second half term we will continue to develop our skills of counting and number recognition and learn to order numbers. We will also learn about addition and subtraction using a range of methods to help us solve calculations.

We will develop our Understanding of the World this term as we learn about seasonal changes and how the natural world changes in autumn. Much of this learning will take place during our Forest School sessions. We will learn about the Christian festival of Harvest and the Jewish festival of Sukkot, looking at similarities and differences between the two. We will also explore materials and learn about why they are used for different purposes. In the second half term we will learn about light and dark, including how shadows are created and the differences between night and day. In R.E. in the second half term we will learn about Christmas and why it is a special time for Christians. Throughout the term we will be developing our ICT skills as we learn to safely use a range of ICT equipment within the class such as iPads, the interactive whiteboard and the touch screen computer. We will also be learning how to keep ourselves safe online.
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In Expressive Arts and Design we will have lots of opportunities for imaginative play, including in role play and small world play. In the first half term children will learn how to use a range of tools and resources in the creative area and will develop their skills in drawing, painting and model making. We will be exploring colour mixing and making some colourful autumnal art. We will also be exploring the different sounds of instruments and talking about different sounds. In the second half term we will explore different textures and make textured collages as well as exploring new techniques for painting and making some colourful firework pictures and some exciting Christmas crafts. In music we will be exploring clapping rhythms and following a steady beat. We will also be learning and performing songs for our Christmas play. 

We are excited about the term ahead and are looking forward to developing skills, knowledge and understanding across the curriculum.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries/questions about the content of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Ayres

EYFS Leader
